Lake Sarah Improvement Association
General Membership Meeting Minutes
November 5, 2009
“Together We Can Clean-up Lake Sarah”

The meeting was called to order at 7:05 p.m. at Independence City Hall.  Six members attended the meeting. 
In attendance from the board of directors was: Len Nadasdy, Sonya Tilbury, Mike Peterson, Victoria Marley, Joe Baker,Ann Slavec, Joe Slavec, Rick Pratt and Dan Cady. 

Board members not in attendance were: Mark Holten and Mel Knapton. 

I. After a request to add a discussion point to the agenda about grants, the meeting’s agenda was approved.  The minutes from the last Lake Sarah Improvement Association (LSIA) general membership meeting in July were also approved as written.
II. Joe Baker gave the treasure’s report.  He also reported that the LSIA received a $500 grant because of LSIA member Brad Spencer.  Mr. Spencer qualified for the grant because his employer, RBC Dain Rauscher, awards grants to community organizations in which its employees volunteer and invest a significant amount of their time.  It was also noted that Mr. Spencer will take his seat on the Independence City Council in January.

III. Joe Slavec provided a DNR report.  He stated that Lake Sarah’s walleye population continues to be doing well.  Lake Sarah has been stocked for two years with walleye fry and one year with walleye fingerling.  
IV. The trash and membership report was given by Rick Pratt who reported there are 178 paid LSIA memberships.  That number is the most ever recorded.  The fall LSIA newsletter includes the 2010 membership renewal and trash discount form.  Forms are due by December 31, 2009.  BOARD ACTION: Contact Brad Spencer to include renewal form and deadline on Lake Sarah website. Because Randy’s will not be having a price increase for the coming year’s trash removal service, LSIA will once again contract with them for the LSIA member trash discount program.  Mr. Pratt asked the meeting’s attendees if there were other common services that they use which the LSIA could provide to them at a discount.  Water softener salt drop off and fill service is currently being researched.  BOARD ACTION: Joe Baker to investigate the possibility of purchasing softener salt in bulk at a discount through his employer, Cargill.  Other services that were suggested by meeting attendees were home delivery of dry cleaning, lawn care, snow removal, lake weed removal and dock services. He also reported that a new membership board of directors subcommittee was established and is responsible for publishing the annual directory, maintaining the database, and implementing a welcoming committee for new LSIA members.  On the topic of the printed LSIA membership directory, a meeting attendee suggested selling ads in it to off set its printing costs. BOARD ACTION: investigate opportunity to do so.  
V. Mike Peterson provided the report on Lake Sarah’s water level and clarity.  He reported that the water level is currently between two and four inches over the weir. He also reported there was a beaver dam near the weir, but the Three Rivers Park District has removed the dam. The update on the TMDL is that there is no update.  The process continues to move slowly with no completion end in sight.  He reminded attendees about two main water clarity points.  One, that the concern is water clarity, not the amount of weeds in the lake.  And number two, that external loading sources must be addressed to alleviate the problem.  That means every lakeshore owner needs to do their part to fight the battle because “Together We Can Clean-up Lake Sarah”.  BOARD ACTION: It was suggested from a meeting attendee to have a LSIA board member and a representative from the Three Rivers Park District visit each Lake Sarah lakeshore owner to discuss their personal clean-up audit.  BOARD ACTION:  Another suggestion was to include information in the next LSIA newsletter giving people information and resources on how to construct their own rain garden. 
VI. The water safety report was given by Rick Pratt.  He reported that the buoys have been removed from the water making Lake Sarah is ready for winter.  He discussed a few points about ice safety such as the various ice measurement requirements for walking, using an ATV and driving a vehicle on the ice.  He suggested visiting the water patrol website for more information.  
VII. Dan Cady reported that the LSIA purchased a Beach Buddy, which is a lakeshore weed removal piece of equipment, for members to use on their own lakeshore.  The Beach Buddy is basically a large rake on wheels.  A lakeshore owner meeting attendee who recently used it said it worked well and recommended for others.

VIII. The LSIA is currently offering a number of fundraising efforts.  Sonja Tilbury stated that Lake Sarah Merchandise Discount cards are available for $10 each.  They provide discounts at many local retailers.  The LSIA is also selling embroidered Lake Sarah t-shirts and sweatshirts.  Another fundraising option is that members are encouraged to designate their United Way pledge contributions to LSIA.  To do so, simply select LSIA from the online list of nonprofit options.  Meeting attendees were asked to suggest other fundraising ideas.  Suggestions from previous meetings that the LSIA plans to look into are a plant sale, a used book sale and a fundraising dinner.

IX. The final component to the “Together We Can Clean-up Lake Sarah” themed meeting was a keynote speaker on how to just that.  Bruce Wahlstrom, owner of Weeders Digest, is “the lake and pond help desk”.  As a lakeshore owner himself on Schmidt Lake in Plymouth, he shared his personal experiences and struggles with lake clarity.  By using a number of weed removal treatments his company offers in Schmidt Lake, it has become a huge success story.  He discussed various weed removal options his company offers that may be helpful for Lake Sarah as well.  For more information visit www.weedersdigest.com.         
The meeting adjourned at 9:05 p.m.

